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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Term 1 

Friday February  24th  

Y5-6 Interschool Sport—

AWAY 

Friday February 24th 

Whole School Assembly 

3pm 

Tuesday 28th March 

Foundation-Y4 Allergy 

Awareness Session 

Thursday 30th March 

SchoolPix Photo Day 

Tuesday 4th April KHPS 

House Cross Country 

Thursday 6th April 

Last Day of Term 1 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been lovely this week having the time to get into classrooms and chat with students 

about what they are learning and see how well they are working independently and  

co-operatively in groups. This year we will be having a strong focus on Student Agency, where 

students are more proactive with knowing where they are at with their learning and what they 

need to do to work towards the next stage. Being able to articulate this is very important and a 

great way for you to share with your child/ren what they have been doing throughout the day. 

School Council Elections – Annual General Meeting  

School Council is an important regulatory/governance body 

that supports and tracks our school against our priorities and 

targets, develops and endorses whole school policies and 

events. This Year we will be having our school review, which 

occurs every 4 years. Part of this process will be enabling our 

school community opportunities to provide specific feedback about the last 4 years and what 

direction they would like to see in the future. School Council will play an important role during 

this process and is a great opportunity for parents and carers to have a voice in the future  

direction of the school. 

At Keilor Heights Primary School, we are allowed to have 13 members on school council,  

consisting of 9 parent representatives and 4 staff representatives. 

We are always looking for new members and encourage you to join. It is always great to have 

people with a range of experiences and skills on council. If you would like to know more about 

the role and commitment please come and speak to me or you can access material on the new 

Department of Education (DE) website at the following link: 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-school/Pages/get-involved-at-school.aspx 
School Council elections opened Monday 13th February and nomination forms will be available 

from the office. 

Nominations close Friday 10th March at 4.00pm 

mailto:keilor.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kheights.vic.edu.au
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-school/Pages/get-involved-at-school.aspx
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NAPLAN 

This year NAPLAN will be held earlier than it has been in previous years. NAPLAN tests will 

be completed online except for the Year 3 Writing component which will still be done by 

paper.  

There is a 2 week period where NAPLAN tests will be carried out, March 13th – March 27th. 

Canteen 

Over the last few weeks, School Council have met with several people who have expressed an Interest in 

running our school canteen. We are very close to being able to appoint someone and hope to have the 

canteen running early term 2. We thank everyone for your patience while we work through this process. 

Junior Playground 

I am happy to say that we have been able to have the section of our Junior Playground repaired and it will be back in use 

after next Wednesday. Upgrading our Junior and Year 3/4 playgrounds has been raised through PFA and School Council and 

we plan some of our fundraising activities will go towards this so we might have new playgrounds in 2024 and 2025. 

Walking School Bus 

This week I met with Lisa from Moonee Valley Council who oversees the ‘Better Moves Around 

Schools’ initiative. This year we intend to promote some of these great ideas and participate in  

activities such as ‘Walk to School Month’ and begin our own ‘Walking School Bus’. Please stay 

tuned for further information and how you can become involved. 

Hot Weather 

We have experienced some extra hot days over the last week and just as we have ‘Wet Day Time Tables’, we also make 

changes to our usual Time Table on other extreme weather days. This might be changing our lunch and recess around or 

keeping students inside during the hottest part of the day.  

Please be reassured that our classrooms are quite comfortable and students are encouraged to drink plenty of water and 

undertake quieter activities. I am aware that several children either stayed home or were collected early on these hotter 

days, but would like to reassure you that they will not be outside in extreme conditions and it is important that they attend 

school unless they are unwell. 

Enjoy the rest of the week 

Victoria Graham 
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2023 CSEF Applications 

Camp, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) application forms for the 

2023 school year are now available from the school office. 
If you are a parent/foster parent/guardian, and you hold a Health Care Card or Pension Concession 

Card (in your name) that is still valid  then you are eligible to apply.  

Lost Property 

Over 60 items have landed in lost property since the beginning of the year. 

Of these items, less than 10 have been returned to their owners. These items were labelled with the students’ names. 

It cannot be stressed enough that all items, clothing and otherwise, need to be labelled clearly so as the swift return to their 

owners can occur. 

A reminder that all lost property items have until the end of each term to be claimed. After this time, items are either 

binned, moved onto the uniform shop or donated to charity. 

Cyber safety Project 
Thank you to families who have registered for the Cyber Safety Project parents and guardians webinar series.  

Last Thursday was the first of four webinars and it was great to see some of our families join and develop an understanding 

of the world in which our children are living.  

We highly encourage families to join the next session.  

Safety on the Socials - Tuesday 9th May 2023 at 7:30pm. 

The information shared by the cyber safety project is invaluable and it is vital that 

we continue to work together as a team to ensure the safety of our children online. 

For those who missed the session you can watch the first webinar below. 

 www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/webinars  

 

http://www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/webinars
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Mobile Phones and Devices @ KHPS 

 

 

This is a reminder that all students who choose to bring one of the following to school must have them switched off and 
securely stored during school hours at the office. 
 

• mobile phones (all brands) 

• wearable devices (such as smart watches, Apple watches etc) 

• portable devices other than school Bring Your Own Devices 
 
Any student who does not hand their device to the office, will have the device confiscated until a parent comes to collect it 
from the office.  
 
We understand that students require devices for traveling to and from school, but families who need to contact their child, 
can contact the school and all information will be passed on to the child directly or to their child’s teacher. 
 
To find out more about the mobile phone and device policy please refer to the Department of Education website  
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy 

KHPS Website and Policy Updates 

A reminder to check out our new website. https://kheights.vic.edu.au/  
 
The Keilor Heights PS website was updated at the end of 2022 and we are really happy with the way it now looks 

and its easy to navigate platform.  

We would love to hear from our community about the new website and any additions we can make to it. 

We are also in the process of updating our School Policies. To see all updated policies please click on the below 
link.  
https://kheights.vic.edu.au/our-school/policies/  
 

Policies which have been added recently include: 

Mobile phone and wearable device policy 

Sun Smart policy 

Asthma policy 

Anaphylaxis policy 

Photographing, filming and recording students 

 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy
https://kheights.vic.edu.au/
https://kheights.vic.edu.au/our-school/policies/
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KHPS House Cross-Country/Buckley District Interschool Cross-Country Trials (Years 3-6) 

This year’s KHPS House Cross-Country/Buckley District Interschool Cross-Country Trials for students in 

years 3-6 will take place on Tuesday, April 4th (last week of term 1). On this day, all students and teachers in 

years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will walk down to Steele’s Creek/Spring Gully Reserve in Keilor East (near Valley Lakes) to 

complete either the 2km run (10 years old this year and younger) or 3km (11 years old this year and older).  

 

Every lap completed of the circuit shown will 

earn house points which will go towards  

awarding the House Cross-Country Shield for 

2023. 

 

The event is also a qualification opportunity 

for students (top 6 in each age group/gender) 

who are keen runners and have ambitions to 

represent KHPS at the Buckley District  

Cross-Country Event which will be held in 

Term 2, Week 2 at Brimbank Park.  

 

Students may have different goals on the day 

but the focus will be on having fun, being  

active, and doing their best to run/walk as many 

laps as they can in the allocated time. 

 

For those students who are keen competitors 

and wish to qualify for the interschool  

cross-country team and take it right up to other 

schools in our sports district, they may wish to 

start training (with parent/guardian  

supervision) on the courses shown left. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

PE @KHPS 



SPECIALIST AWARDS 

Whole Class 34A   Excellence in Physical Education 

Addison R  34B Excellence in Visual Arts 

Student Class Being For 

Aria S FA Showing Good Manners 

Inka C FB Displaying Beautiful Manners & Learning about Respect 

Ryder N 12A Having a Positive Start to Year 2 & Aspiring Learning 

Aria K 12B Portraying Responsible Behaviour in the Classroom at all Times 

Jonathan M 12C Always Displaying the School Values 

Isobel D 12D Aspiring to do Her Best 

Emma F 34A Being Reflective in Her Learning & Achievements 

Adem M 34B Demonstrating Responsibility by being a Strong Role Model 

Inara B 34C Demonstrating Responsibility by Assisting & Helping Others 

Hibiki L 34D Displaying the School Value of Aspire 

Keerthi T 56A Participating in All Lessons & Aspiring to be Her Best 

Nathaniel B M 56B Always Being Respectful to Staff & Willing to Help 

Dean R 56C Resilience—Confidently Starting the Year in a New School 

Aiden D 56C Responsibility—For Welcoming New Students in to Class 

Artemis K 56D Able to Respond to Challenging Situations in a Positive Way 
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